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Landulph Parish Council
Following the recent council

elections, at the annual meeting of
the parish council in May, I was
elected as chairman, and I am
delighted to say that Mac
Armstrong was co-opted as a
councillor, bringing the council up
to full strength.  Best wishes were
offered to Andrew Butcher, the
outgoing chairman who had
valiantly steered the council
through the preparation and
adoption of the Parish Plan in 2010,
and some difficult planning
decisions.  We shall miss his
enthusiasm and leadership.

We were also able to welcome
our new Cornwall Councillor, Daniel
Pugh, to the meeting.

We can consider the meetings in
June and July together, as the
important items for discussion
remained the same.  Following
Andrew’s earlier initiative, the
council had a presentation on the
development of a dedicated parish
website, and agreed to go ahead
using the services of WesternWeb
Computer Services who have
installed similar town and parish
websites elsewhere in Cornwall.

In the meantime, the council is
pressing ahead with the
preparation of formal standing
orders which will govern the way in
which its business is conducted in
the future.

Parishioners will no doubt have
noticed the fine wall built at the
entrance to the cricket field, and
thanks are due to Jim Clouting who

so generously contributed to its
construction costs.

At the recent meeting of the
Saltash Area Road Safety
Committee, it was stated that the
solid white lines from Homeleigh
Cottages should have been double
all the way to the Stockadon turn-off,
and the Committee is continuing to
press for the work to be properly
completed.  Cornwall Council is also
expected to construct a barrier at the
bottom of Ziggarson Hill to prevent
any recurrence of the accident last
year when a bus carrying members
of the Gardening Club ended up
overhanging the stream.

We are continuing to press
Cornwall Council for more and better
pothole repairs, but the message
coming back is that they are doing
the minimum possible in efforts to
reduce their costs.

The goal posts in the playing field
at Penyoke have been resited and
the damaged areas have been
repaired and reseeded.  The
pathway between the hedge and the
fenced children’s playground has
been cleared, and further
maintenance of the equipment is
under consideration.  Thanks are
due to those councillors who have
voluntarily given their time and effort
to effect repairs and maintenance.
Any parishioner who notices matters
for improvement should let me know,
and volunteers to carry out any
improvement works will be welcome.
Gerry Stevenson
Chairman, Landulph Parish Council



Parish Clerk
It is with regret that I have to tell you of the retirement of our parish

clerk, Chris Harris.  Chris has served the parish well over the past four
years, and I speak for the parish council as a whole in saying that we have
valued his sage advice, help and contribution to our parish affairs.  Thank
you, Chris!

However, we now have a vacancy to fill.  The position will be advertised
shortly, but if anyone knows of someone who is appropriately qualified,
who may be interested in a part-time position, please ask them to contact
me at gerrystevenson@ukgateway.net.
Gerry Stevenson
Chairman, Landulph Parish Council

Next Generation We were very excited when the first grant application for
the project was successful (from Cornwall Community Foundation) but
downcast when the second was turned down.  We are awaiting the results
of another application before we start on any work.
Raffle A grand raffle is planned for the autumn to help fund the above
project.
Marquee Many thanks to Nathan and Steve, who have volunteered to be
responsible for putting up the marquee when it is needed and to Nikki,
who has volunteered to wash the marquee panels.
Front Garden Thanks to Ann Hall and Shirley Kitney, who have been
weeding and pruning the heathers.
Booking Clerk Eail address is landulphhall@gmail.com
The Giant Sale trail was a great social success, with other people’s
rubbish being relocated to other people’s garages. There was a small
financial profit for the hall and under 5s.
Solar Panels They continue to provide us with an income. which is good.
This current spell of sunshine is helping to boost the amount of electricity
generated.
Big Breakfast Felicity is planning to run this again on the last Saturday in
November which, is November 30, so put it in your diary now.
Jo Butcher 01752 844302
Landulph Memorial Hall Management committee

Landulph Memorial Hall

Newsletter Group AGM
The Newsletter group will be holding its AGM at 7.30pm on 24 September
at ‘Tamarisk’, Fore Street, Cargreen (opposite the pub).  All are welcome
to attend. If anyone is interested in joining the group please come along

and have a chat.  Fresh ideas are always very welcome.



colour

Tai Chi, now and in the autumn
You may have noticed (if you

haven't, we've included a photo
Gideon took earlier!) that for the
summer Tai Chi is taking place
from 10 till 11 on Wednesday
mornings.  If the weather proves
too unreliable we use someone's
house.  Do phone me on 01822
258415 if you want to check
where.  We shall be returning to
Landulph Memorial Hall on
Wednesday 3 September at
10.30am.  (We follow on from
Adele's tap class, organized by Kirstie Evans, which starts at 9.15am.)
Looking forward to seeing you, even if you only come to watch.
Helen Manning

Cargreen Cancer Research UK
Fundraising Group

A Slice of Summer, which took
place at Landulph memorial hall
on Saturday 20 July, raised
£1200 for Cancer Research UK.
The sun shone, a summer buffet
was on offer, Cornish Jam played
and we all had a good time. Very
many thanks to all who helped in
preparing the food, or attended the
event, played the music or sent
donations.
Gaye Butcher and Jo Butcher
Cargreen Cancer Research UK
Fundraising committee

Preparing the buffet

The Pink Ladies

Pam and John Boughton
would like to thank everyone

for the cards and good
wishes on the occasion of
their Diamond Wedding.

Your kindness is very much
appreciated as is our

acceptance into the Village.



Landulph Under 5s Pre-School
Pre-School has had a busy time fundraising; we started

with the Mayday Disco raising £100, we raised £40 at the Big
Breakfast and a phenomenal £180 at the first Cargreen Sale
Trail (see below).Thank you to everyone who supported these

events. Fundraising is a massive part of running the Pre-School and we
couldn’t survive without it.

We will be
saying goodbye
to Lottie, Oscar,
Billy, Jensen,
Daisy and Zara
this term. They
will be starting
school in
September.  We
wish them well!
We’re sad to
report that
Claire, our new
Deputy, will not
be returning to
Pre-School. This
was a surprise
to us all, but
we’re pleased that Deborah (Reuben’s granny) has agreed to fill in for the
summer half-term.

We are pleased to inform you that our new website is up and running,
www.landulphunderfives.co.uk. This has been created for us free of
charge by Oxinternet Ltd, a new website management company. They are
a local business very keen to support the local community.  If you would
like any further information about their services then please contact
jon@oxinternet.co.uk or visit www.oxinternet.co.uk.

We have recently held our AGM and have had a reshuffle.  Sarah
Hopcroft, Chairman, and Jacqui Keay, Treasurer, have retired from the
Committee and the new Chairman will be Clarissa Newell, Vice-Chair
Carly Fordy and Treasurer Jo Pearson.  Massive thanks go to Jacqui for
all her hard work balancing the books!  This will be my last newsletter
entry as the retiring Chairman and I’d like to say a massive thank you to all
those who have supported Pre-School over the last 2 years, particularly Jo
Butcher.
S.Hopcroft



Try something new with a visit to Le Vignoble, a unique wine lounge, wine retail, wine education situated at
the historic Royal William Yard, Plymouth. With over 180 wines and Champagnes from all around the world
there's something for everyone.   So come and enjoy a lovely afternoon or evening with us soon.

Le Vignoble | New Cooperage | Royal William Yard | Plymouth | PL1 3RP
T: 01752 222892                E: yannick@levignoble.co.uk W: www.levignoble.co.uk

Calling all Classic/Unusual Vehicle Owners!
Following the success of the Pentillie Festival of Speed last year, the

Landulph Garden Fete organisers are planning a mini classic car show on
the afternoon of the fete on Saturday 17 August.

Owners of classic, interesting or unusual cars are invited to bring them
along and share their passion with visitors. Vehicles should be on site at
the church garden in good time for the opening at 2.00pm.

Please let Phillida Jermain know if you are coming tel: 07732 349 619,
or email: phillidajermain@hotmail.com.



The First Great Cargreen Sale Trail
On a sunny Sunday on 9 June, Landulph Parish came together to raise

funds for Landulph Under Fives’ Pre-school and Landulph Memorial hall
by holding the first ‘Great Cargreen Sale Trail’. Residents, including the
Pre-school children, manned stalls around the village in their front
gardens, on their driveways and in their garages whilst visitors and locals
followed their ‘Sale Trail Map’ round the streets, looking for a bargain.
There was something for everyone from face paints and ice creams to old
outboards and art work! Grateful thanks to all who supported it by
donating, buying or holding a pitch, it was a lovely community event and
raised around £200 for the Pre-school. We rely heavily on the money
raised from our fundraising events to keep the Pre-school running and
your support is always appreciated by the committee. Expect an even
bigger and better Cargreen sale trail next year!
Jo Pearson
(Landulph Under Fives Committee)

A night of Wrecking at Slipway Quay, on Thursday 25 July was enjoyed
by a host of villagers and visitors alike with dancers and musicians from
Wreckers Border Morris.  Wreckers, who hail from up and down the Tamar
Valley visit a pub nominated by one of its members each summer Thursday.
This year and last, although not outside a pub, the Morris side has danced
on the Quay kindly made available by Nigel Johnson.  Thanks to a band of
volunteers, the Quay was made ship shape and almost Bristol fashion.  The
tide was high so added to the ambience of the evening and fine weather, a
bangin’ drum and melodious melodeon encouraged householders to the
bottom of Fore Street.  Refreshments were laid on and the crowd were
encouraged to join in a couple of the dances.  The last dance, a folky
Hokey-Cokey ‘Shepherd’s Hay’ was  a favourite.  Our parishioners of a
musical bent banded together in an après-Morris music session that filled
the valley with some great traditional folk sounds.
Steve Oats

Wreckers on the Quay



Landulph Gardening Club

Each year from May to
July the Garden Club
goes into outdoor mode.
During May we had a very
pleasant and interesting

evening walking on John
Fordy's land at the Ranch, with a
divergence to Neil Cradick's ponds for
Tamar apple juice and pretzels.    Bad
weather in June prevented us going to
a garden under restoration at
Maristow.  July has excelled itself with
a hot sunny evening for the safari to
four local gardens - the Erskines', the
Wrattens', Penny Robson’s and the
Taylors' for excellent home-made
cakes, tea & coffee.   All the gardens
were very different and thank you to
the owners for allowing us to view
them.

There is no meeting in August but
September’s is serious - a talk on the
evolution of gardens in  Cornwall!  The
October talk is about leaves.

Hope to see you then and, of
course, visitors and new members
always welcome.
Jen Hambly

In the Wratten’s garden

Penny Robson's garden

Jill Taylor’s Garden

PTA auction raises £1,500
A huge thank you to all of you that supported the Charity Auction on

Saturday 13th July, whether you donated something for us to sell or came
along and enjoyed the fun. It was a huge success and certainly worth all of
the hard work it took to make it happen. We raised an outstanding £1,300
from the Auction, plus the takings from the bar, barbeque and tickets which
should bring the total to well in excess of £1,500. We are already being
asked when the next one will be!
Karen Gilchrist



News from Landulph School
For the first time that I can remember, I have to report

that a small act of vandalism took place on the school
grounds between Friday 28 June and Monday 1 July.
Please could we ask for your support in protecting your
village school by being extra vigilant and if you have any
concerns, please do report them to the police, thank
you.

Along with Mrs Worth retiring, Miss McMillan is also
leaving us to take up a full time post in a primary school
in Plymouth; we will miss them both and wish them well
for the future.

Our Year 5 and 6 pupils had a fantastic time on their residential, the
weather was kind and the activities included, amongst other things,
canoeing down the River Fowey and coasteering around St Austell Bay.
Tales abound of midnight feasts full of sweets (probably only 10pm). We
are very grateful to Mrs John & Mrs Grainger for accompanying the pupils
and forsaking their families and sleep to give the pupils this experience.

Our Year 3 and 4 pupils also had a fabulous time when they visited
Siblyback Outdoor Centre for a fun-filled day that included a high ropes
course and canoeing.

Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr. Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
private room
Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge
Families welcome

Tel: 01579 350894
Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk

e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

Not to be left out, you may have
noticed our youngest pupils out
and about in early July. Class 1
and class 2 enjoyed a parish walk
that finished with a picnic lunch in
the park, followed by a leisurely
stroll back to school in the
afternoon.

We all thoroughly enjoyed the
visit from Landulph Under Fives
who joined us for lunch recently;
this was part of their transition to
primary school. This visit, along
with the learning together
programme, helps ensure and
reassure the children as they
prepare for the start of their journey
in full-time education.
Marie Beaven Smith
School Secretary



Going to the Theatre
Would you like to join us at the opera, ballet etc?. Help to fill a
car and enjoy something new. Contact : Annemarie Nathan
01752 844127 or annemarienathan@hotmail.com

Plymouth Vue Cinema
Most productions from the Royal Opera House are now being shown at
the Plymouth Vue cinema.
Picture House, Exeter, show live productions from Metropolitan Opera
House, New York; Bolshoi Ballet;Glyndebourne; National Theatre.
Theatre Royal Plymouth
Hansel und GreteL (Humperdinck)   Tuesday 3 December
Laurent Pelly’s deliciously witty production injects a modern twist into this
enchanting classic
The Rape of Lucretia (Benjamin Britten)  Friday 7 December
L’Elisir d’amore (Donizetti)     Wednesday 4 December
Birmingham Royal Ballet
Penguin Café / E=MC       Tuesday 29 October
Sleeping Beauty Thursday 31 October
Rambert Dance Company Wednesday 27 November

Landulph Good Companions
In June Allison Gribble’s demonstration of how to make meals for one or

two was well received.  June trip, 35 members and friends enjoyed a trip
on the Exe from Exmouth. Because of a very low tide, we could only go as
far as Powderham and to make up, the boat went along the seafront.
Most enjoyed a cream tea on board. Afterwards an hour was spent in
Exmouth town.  In July, James Lynes talked about ‘Old Hats’; and the trip
was to Salisbury.  For August’s meeting we look forward to Harry Sinnet
talk, ‘From tree to table’, an insight to wood turning.The trip is to
Babbacombe Model Village and Torquay.  September meeting features Dr
David Price, who will show his wonderful Tamar Valley photography and
the trip will be a mystery arranged by DAC Coaches.  In October we
welcome back Chris Robinson, Plymouth historian, and our trip is to
Torrington Glass and Bideford.  Come and join us, we meet on the 3rd
Tuesday of every month at 2.30pm in the Memorial Hall.  Give Doreen a
ring 01752 845495 or Mavis 01579 350385 for a programme; you will be
given a very warm welcome.
Mavis Edmonds, Secretary



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

· Nail Cutting
· Corns and Calluses
· Thickened Nails
· Dry Cracked Skin
· Foot Pain
· Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Modile 07790842227

www.servicecare-.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways



Provisional Programme
Saturday 7 September
Make your own mediaeval costume
workshop. Details from Kirstie
Evans, 01752 845297
27 September to 5 October
Art Exhibition – for opening times
see www.landulphfestival.co.uk.

Get Friendly with the Festival
Plans for an exciting 2013

Festival starting on 27 September
are well advanced.

As always, crucial to its success
is the support of the community.
We have been very fortunate in
attracting a consistent local
audience which we need to grow
and also draw in people from a
wider area.

Will you help us to achieve this
objective by becoming a Friend of
the Festival?

A network of Friends can carry
awareness of the festival to a wider
area and be an invaluable support
to sustain and develop the Festival
for all the community.

Friends benefit from invitations to
the Art Exhibition Private View, a
party with the Committee to meet
Morgan Szymanski together with a
listing on Festival programmes.

Why not become a Friend?
Please send a cheque for £20
payable to the Landulph Festival
Association to; John Hall, Landulph
Rise, Landulph PL12 6NG

Landulph Festival of Music and the Arts

Friday 27 September 7.30pm
Morgan Szymanski, classical
guitar, presents Sketches of Mexico
Saturday 28 September 7.30pm
Mediaeval Banquet with
Dragonsfire
Sunday 29 September
2.30 – 4.30pm
Jive & Rock ‘n Roll Workshop for
Families
Monday 30 September 7.30pm
Art Talk on the work of Robert
Lenkiewicz
Tuesday 1 October 6.00pm
Film Night: The Red Shoes for
children of all ages who love to
dance
Wednesday 2 October 12.00
noon
Kate Walker sings Ivor Novello and
Noel Coward.  Followed by a pasty
lunch
Thursday 3 October 7.30pm
Story Telling Evening, with Mike
O’Connor, and Barbara Griggs,
harp
Friday 4 October 7.30pm
Rock Concert :Old Dogz New
Trix - the West Country's premier
rock 'n' roll/pop function band
Saturday 5 October 7.30pm
Village Night – come and take part
or just enjoy the entertainment!

For full details of the Festival
Programme please visit

www.landulphfestival.co.uk



LANDULPH FESTIVAL 2013
VILLAGE NIGHT: Saturday 5 OCTOBER

WANTED! VILLAGERS OF ANY AGE TO DO A ‘TURN’ ON
VILLAGE NIGHT!

Village Night is always the highlight Finale to the Landulph Festival
It’s the opportunity for anyone with a talent to perform on stage and

delight the audience
Whether you’re young or old, a solo performer or a group, we need

your particular talents to add to the variety acts on this special night
Youth Bands, Dance Routines, Playing Music, Singing, Poetry

Recitals, Comedy Sketches
You name it – The Village wants it!

Contact Nigel Johnson to discuss how you could contribute to the
fun on this special evening!

Telephone 01752 841 520 or email hawkridgestates@aol.co.uk

 I Haven’t Got A Thing To Wear!
Or

How To Make A Mediæval Robe Fit For A Banquet
I’m sure you all have the 2013 Landulph Festival Mediæval Banquet in

your diaries for 7.30pm on Saturday 28 September.
But what to wear?
Panic not!   Look out some old curtains or other material (maybe from a

charity shop?) that looks rich and heavy.   Jay Hooper is coming to Wayton
House on Saturday 7 September to help
us create something uncomplicated and
effective.   If you can use a stapler or glue
gun, better still thread a needle and do the
most simple stitches, you will be able to
create something wonderful out of nearly
nothing.

The workshops are open to ladies AND
gentlemen, to make basic outfits in the
morning, or if that’s too daunting, come in
the afternoon to make a hat or simple
wimple under Jay’s guidance.
Places are limited, so please contact
Kirstie Evans soon on 01752 845297 or
email kirstie@wayton.co.uk.

Dragonsfire, our entertainers for the
evening



MBB Accounting
Number crunching with a smile

MBB Accounting can help you with a
range of accountancy services. We offer a
fixed fee service and most importantly, we
speak plain English.

AAT qualified with 12 years
experience, we specialise in the

following:
Bookkeeping

Computerised Accounting
VAT Returns

Rental Accounts
End of Year Accounts
Personal Tax Returns

For more information, or a free no
obligation initial meeting contact:
Kelly Smith• 5 Church Lane • Cargreen •
Cornwall • PL12 6NS
01752 848018 • 07447 047155 •
kelly@missysbeadyboutique.co.uk

Methodist News
The Car Treasure Hunt held inJune was well supported; the route

from Landulph to Polborder, Pillaton, Clapper Bridge, Crift, Newbridge,
Callington and back to Landulph was set as usual by Mavis and
Christine Edmonds.   The winners were the Blaby and Ferris family from
Hatt.

A buffet supper prepared by Peggy Dawe and helpers concluded the
evening.  £255 00 was raised for the Organ repair fund.

Barry and Karen Richards’ Highcroft gardens will be open on Sunday
4 and18 August from 1.30 pm with cream teas served in the Methodist
schoolroom from 2.00pm.

Harvest Festival will be held on Sunday 22 September at 3.00pm, with
our new Minister Rev Jane Willcock taking the service; tea to follow.

On Monday 23 September at 7.15 pm the service will be taken by
Jean Ryall, to be followed by sale of produce and supper.  Everyone
welcome.



Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2QN

COACH EXCURSIONS

9 AUG GRAND HERITAGE CRUISE
14 AUG BRITISH WORLD FIREWORK
  CHAMPIONSHIPS PLYMOUTH
7/8 SEPT BURGHLEY HORSE TRIALS WEEKEND
21 SEPT HAYNES MOTOR MUSEUM

9 OCT TAVISTOCK GOOSEY FAIR
18 OCT DANIEL O’DONNELL PLYMOUTH
  PAVILIONS
26 OCT HALLOWEEN MYSTERY TRIP
2 NOV  BRIDGEWATER CARNIVAL
18/22 NOV TURKEY & TINSEL BOURNEMOUTH

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL

01208 77989 or  01208 72669
www.grouptravelcoachhire.com
benneymoon@btinternet.com

Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748



Your Local Estate Agents
Selling & Letting homes throughout South East Cornwall

With Local Expertise
we are the most experienced estate agents in South East Cornwall selling and letting
homes for over 30 years

Giving you National Coverage
with over 300 Team Offices Computer linked Nationwide & on more websites than any other
agents.

FOR A FREE VALUATION
Telephone us on 01752 850440
www.henningsmoir.com

NATHAN LEE
LANDSCAPING, GARDENING

AND
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
BIG OR SMALL

IVYDENE, CARGREEN
01752 842206

MOBILE 07855 087022

·
·

· Carpentry
· Plastering
· Tiling
· Facia & Sofits
· Painting & decorating
· Portable Appliance Testing

(PAT)
· All aspects of Kitchen &

Bathroom design & refit (in-
cluding electrics & plumbing)

Contact David Mills
 07714 727766 or

01752 201556
www.dmdevelopments.net

Friendly, reliable,Friendly, reliable,
reasonable local builder .....reasonable local builder .....

12 years experience, no job too
small

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident
Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees
let me tell you how

I also cover
Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning
My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!
MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick
Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

PentillieCastle and Estate, Paynters Cross,
St. Mellion, Saltash, Cornwall PL12 6QD

Forthcoming Events
11 August Treasure Island - The Cambridge Touring Theatre
Tickets: £14 Adults, £9 Children (12 yrs and under), £42 Family, Workshop £3

Gardens
Pentillie’s gardens are not open everyday just on specific open days or you can
visit the gardens by the following methods:
· Organising a private group tour, min 15 people. Can be arranged at  a

time and date to suit your group.
· Join an Invitation to View Guided Garden tour. Usually on the first

Thursday of each month, with the tour starting at 2pm.
· 2014 Open Days: 30 March, 21April, 5 May

Contact  01579 350044 or www.pentillie.co.uk for tickets  or more information

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


May 2013
Total 74.9 mm (2.99 in)
Rain fell on 11 Days
With a cell of low pressure
moving over the south west on
14th producing persistent rail,
then showers, the highest fall for
May being 26 mm (1.04 in).
The month’s total was below
average

Cargreen Rainfall
June 2013

Total 48.2 mm (1.92 in)
Rain fell on 12 days

No rain recorded on the first 9
days of June.

The month’s total was below
average

Ken Eastment
Landulph Short Mat Bowls Club

The Summer Session finished on 27 June.  There have
been several friendly matches during the summer months.
The Autumn Session starts on Wednesday afternoon 4
September at 2pm and Thursday evening 5 September at
7pm.  New members will be made very welcome, just turn up
at The Memorial Hall.  The first two taster sessions are free.
Pam Boughton

MARK FITCH
CHIMNEY SWEEP

Brush & Vacuum
No mess
Prompt reliable service
Discount on multiple chimneys

Covering all South
East Cornwall

Contact Mark on:
01579 343899
07773 462643

Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950



Next edition copy date is 15 September but earlier would be even
better

Please contact a Group member for more details
Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519  Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
James Jermain  01752 847546  Becky Reep   01752 8408151
Tim Clarke   01752 842388  Reg Rice (Diary only) Medano@talktalk.net

The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are any
mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk   Adverts  to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself  we would be delighted to receive it.
Births, Deaths and Marriages: If you wish to make an announcement please
contact any committee member

Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Based in Landulph for all your IT needs
Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph
� Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
� Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired
� Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
� Removal of spyware and viruses
� Recovery of lost data
� Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
� Advice offered on purchase of hardware
� Training offered to groups or individuals
� Server solutions for small businesses
� Home visits as needed

Rapid assessment and quick turnaround        Helpful friendly service
Full aftercare and ongoing support

Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs
Tel: 01752 849787    Mobile:07973 344912  or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome



Before …

Your Local Building and Carpentry Specialist

Call Jason Reep
Tel: 01752 840815          Mobile: 07970 773819

www.OrchardPropertySolutions.net
Email: jason@orchardpropertysolutions.net

After …


